Terre Haute Tree Advisory Board Meeting Minutes Approved
City Hall, 17 Harding Avenue, Third Floor Conference Room

Thursday, July 26, 2012 - 2:00 pm

Call meeting to order –

 Present : Bill Kincius, Stephanie Krull, Brian Conley, Brad Miller, and Sheryle Dell 
Absent:  Chuck Ennis, Eddie Bird
Approval of minutes from June  meeting
With the correction that Brian Conley did not bring up the possibility of contract water, Bill made a motion to approve the June minutes as written Brian Conley moved to Approve, Stephanie Krull second 
Brian Conley made the statement that roll call should be taken at the beginning of each meeting but declined to make a motion. Bill Kincius said he supported a roll call. 
OLD BUSINESS

٭
 No report on the 2013 Planting Greater Collett Park Area  

٭
Brian Conley informed the board that DNR was scheduled to do final inspection on Maple Park grant August 9, ,2012 8:00  There was further discussion regarding the irrigation system  Brian asked Sheryle to specifics on the irrigation system to the TREES can address it.  
٭
 Indiana Urban Forest Council Summer meeting  - July 18th Rose Hulman Stephan, Bill and Sheryle reported on the meeting and how successful it was. 
٭ 
Revision of Tree Ordinance and Technical Specifications Sheryle reported that letters went out to the businesses on the City’s list.  Sheryle asked that members provide names and contact info for other business who need to receive the letter.
٭ 
EAB management Plan – Sheryle provided cost estimates for chemicals to treat EAB.  TreeAGE - $10,405.25 for 327 trees greater than 18 inches, 744 trees less than 18” dia. using Xytech drench $3825.00.  These estimates do not include equipment or labor.  Discussion about the need for the City to get the website up updated to use as a vehicle for information .  Sheryle stated that is one of her goals to work on this winter.  
NEW BUSINESS 
٭
Water –
Sheryle reported that she hired two temp employees to water 510 trees  with  an engineering truck and trailer setup.  They are mulching, minor pruning, weeding and removing stakes.  She also brought up the possibility of partnering with others to continue this next year.  
٭
Pear tree failure on Maple Ave.  19th to 25th St – Sheryle reported that there have been 3 tree failures in a 30 day period.  Two took out windshields and one closed the road.  An inspection was done of the rest of the pear trees along the corridor and they all need to be removed due to poor structure. The administration does not want to remove the trees due to impact on neighborhood.  Brian stated that they opposed redevelopments planting of in the beginning because they knew they would be a problem. The cost to remove the 26 trees is $5710.00.  There was consensus that the trees need to be removed.  The rough cost estimate to replant is $7800.00 .  
Brian recommended taking out the worst and replanting.  Sheryle agreed with Bill and said that there is no way to predict which one is more likely to fail than another.  Stephanie shared that they tried to correct trees on campus and they still failed once they reach this size there is no way to predict.  Sheryle  stated that it is a  a public safety issue .  Bill recommended taking them out in phases , Stephanie stated that when trees are removed there will be greater wind stress on the remaining trees. The board recommended coming up with a replanting plan even if it is not funded.  If the plan is not accepted by the City, then the Tree Advisory Board will make the statement that they feel strongly that the trees need to be removed and funds be made to replant. 
 Brian informed Sheryle that when a meeting is rescheduled that the news media must be notified and the agenda must be posted on the meeting room door   

 Next meeting:  Thursday, August 23, 2012 - 2:00 
٭Adjourn meeting
